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Attachments:
DA0174 and DA0186 - Notice - extensions to final recommendation due dates in relation to duty assessments - Pan Asia
Aluminium Pty Ltd - Aluminium extrusions from China [SEC=OFFICIAL_Sensitive].msg;

Dear Anti-Dumping Review Panel Secretariat,

I write as an authorised representative for the PanAsia Group with respect to the Group’s application to the Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP)
for review of the decision of the Minister to secure the continuation of measures applying to Aluminium Extrusions exported from the People’s
Republic of China (ADN 2020/103 refers).

I note that paragraphs [26]-[36] of the Grounds of Application lodged by the PanAsia Group indicate that two applications for duty assessment,
seeking a refund of interim dumping and countervailing duties paid on its imports of the Goods subject to the anti-dumping measures in the
period 28 October 2018 to 27 April 2019 (DA0174) and 28 April 2019 to 27 October 2019 (DA0186) remained outstanding at the time of
submission. At that time, we were instructed that the due date for both preliminary decisions had been extended to 14 December 2020.

On 15 December 2020, our client was informed that the Commissioner had granted further extensions of time for the final recommendation in
relation to both DA0174 and DA0186. We are informed by the Commission (see attached) that:

Both duty assessments are now due 30 days after the Minister’s decision is published in relation to ADRP Review
No 2020/129 (which concerns the dumping margin calculation for PanAsia Aluminium (China) Ltd). Based on
current timeframes, the Minister’s decision is expected on 1 March 2021. Accordingly, the Commission expects
the new due dates to fall on 31 March 2021 (subject to further updates from the ADRP).

To that end, I would be grateful if this information could please be provided to the Senior Member as appropriate.

Yours sincerely,

Aaron Moss, Lawyer
Clayton Utz
Level 15, 1 Bligh Street, Sydney NSW 2000 Australia |  D +612 9353 4348 |  F +612 8220 6700 |
amoss@claytonutz.com |  www.claytonutz.com |  Connect on LinkedIn

My preferred pronouns are he/him/his
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Hi John


To inform you, the Commissioner has granted extensions of time for the final recommendation for DA0174 and DA0186, both
relating to Pan Asia Aluminium Pty Ltd.


Both duty assessments are now due 30 days after the Minister’s decision is published in relation to ADRP Review No 2020/129
(which concerns the dumping margin calculation for PanAsia Aluminium (China) Ltd). Based on current timeframes, the
Minister’s decision is expected on 1 March 2021. Accordingly, the Commission expects the new due dates to fall on 31 March
2021 (subject to further updates from the ADRP).


Please let us know if there is anything you would like to discuss.


Regards


Jeremy


Jeremy Latcham


Investigator


Investigations 4 | Anti-Dumping Commission


P: +61 3 8539 2514


jeremy.latcham@adcommission.gov.au


Anti-Dumping Commission | www.adcommission.gov.au


The department acknowledges the traditional owners of the country throughout Australia and their continuing connection to land, sea and community. We pay
our respect to them and their cultures and to the elders past, present and emerging.
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